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April 28, 2014

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits an ordinance for King County Council consideration to fund the initial phases of the Health and Human Services Transformation Plan. This Catalyst Fund will put resources in the hands of partnering agencies and community agencies to implement the two “go first” strategies initiating the first step in King County’s effort to transform the regional health and human service systems. These one-time funds are intended to launch the best new ideas and attract other investments and revenue sources that lead to better health and social outcomes. Investments will align with the plan’s overall goal to improve health and well-being by shifting from a costly, crisis-oriented response to health and social problems, to one that focuses on prevention, embraces recovery, and eliminates disparities. 

In an effort to catalyze improvements in the health and human service delivery system for everyone, the Transformation Plan calls for the initial focus to be in two areas where improved performance is most critical. The first is an individual-level strategy that will focus on improving health and social outcomes, while simultaneously reducing costs for adults who are high untilizers of costly services and who have complex health and social needs. The second is a community-level strategy that works with communities to shape the health and well-being of their residents and the vibrancy of their neighborhoods. The Catalyst Fund would encompass a “portfolio” of investments that include upstream prevention strategies and downstream crisis service delivery improvements. 
The proposed Catalyst Fund represents a departure from other investment strategies of King County. Rather than spread dollars across programs to fund ongoing services, the Catalyst Fund will provide one-time resources to spark change in ways that move the region faster toward the future state envisioned by the Transformation Plan. Furthermore, it takes the county from its current top-down funding process to one that engages communities in identifying the strategies that are most likely to spur positive change within their communities and neighborhoods. 

One of the goals of the Transformation Plan is to engage with other partners and funders to align and amplify investments. In just the last few months, we have developed a partnership with The Seattle Foundation to co-implement our community level strategy under a joint initiative called the Communities of Opportunity. Through this partnership, a higher degree of impact is expected than had our organizations pursued our efforts on independent tracks. Our shared intent is to work to improve health, social, racial, and economic outcomes in geographic areas with the most to gain. This also presents an opportunity for King County to engage our communities in a much deeper way than we have in the past, knowing that to achieve better outcomes and address inequities, communities must be given the space to lead. 
The Catalyst Guidelines included with this package were jointly developed by Public Health – Seattle & King County, the Department of Community and Human Services, Executive staff and Council staff. Also, in a continuous effort to engage our community stakeholders, this document incorporates input from our Advising Partners group.
The Catalyst fund investment will further the King County Strategic Plan’s Health and Human Potential Goal of “protecting the health of our communities” and deepens our commitment to equity and social justice principles by creating a pathway to provide all King County residents with the opportunity to thrive and enjoy productive, long lives regardless of where they live, their income, education, race, or ethnic background. 

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. I look forward to working with the King County Council and our communities as we continue to transform the health, human services, and prevention system for our residents and our region. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Betsy Jones, Health and Human Potential Policy Advisor, at 206-263-9618.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive
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